

"Suet Ha Yeung"
2008/11/12 AM 11:40

To csdin@legco.gov.hk

CC

bcc

Subject Scrapping the maids levy

Dear Mrs Ip and the subcommittee members,

Thanks to you all for voicing and fighting for us to scrap the so-called maids levy, while the 5 year suspension of the levy is better than the 2 year option, it is not what we ask for - we want to have the levy scrapped, I don't want to fight for its scrapping again after 5 years. While the government can spend so much money on other matters, such as feeding tourists for free for a few weeks and planning to increase the subsidy to families under the assistance scheme even though the inflation is lowering down, as if the government has a surplus and not a deficit, why can't the government scrap a wrong and unfair policy of giving its responsibility of training local workers to us?

It is good that the government is spending money to improve the economy and to help those in need, but those in government who are stewards of taxpayers' money should spend money wisely. They should not spend and give out money as if the government has a lot of surplus. As the population is aging and if the economy is not improving fast, just over 400 billion dollars of reserve is not that much money.

Dear Mr CW Tsang and Mr KC Cheung, please give a thought to what I say above. If you continue to have policies like now, you are dividing the people of Hong Kong instead of uniting them, and ultimately Hong Kong is going for bankruptcy.

Dear Mrs Ip, thank you again and please continue to fight for us.

Mrs SH Yeung